Geoduck dialog
continues here

Editor, the Journal:

Inyoureditorial, you men-
tioned that the Washington
State Department of Natu-
ral Resources is “an agency
charged with extracting eco-
nomic value from lands un-
der their control and [were]
encouraged to do so by votes
of the Washington Legisla-
ture.” The phrase “extract-
ing economic value” is cor-
rect as far as the State Tim-
ber Trusts are concerned.
However, regarding aquatic
lands, this is not correct. The
Aquatic Lands Management
Guidelines in 79.105.030 of
the Revised Code of Wash-
ington state: “The manager
of state-owned aquatic lands
shall strive to provide a bal-
ance of public benefits for all
citizens of the state.”

Included in the benefits
is “encouraging direct pub-
lic use and access.” It is this
use of the public tidelands
that is the basis of our con-
cern.

Regarding votes in the
Washington  Legislature,
there have been three ac-
tions. The first was the fea-
sibility study mentioned in
your article. This was a line
item in the omnibus budget
bill enacted in 2003 through
ESSB 5404, Section 308-
15. The second was in 2005
where SB 5006 changed
the wording in existing law
to classify the geoduck as
“valuable materials.”

The third and most pub-
licly debated action was HB
2220 as it placed extensive
limits and restrictions on
what the DNR was planning
to do in their geoduck aqua-
culture program. This bill
also provided $750,000 for
research based on the legis-
lature’s concerns regarding
the ecological impact of geo-
duck aquaculture. Note that
this bill applies to all geo-
duck aquaculture on both
public and private lands.

The people I represent,
citizens ‘of Harstine and
Stretch islands, are not
anti-shellfish; we recognize
the historical and future im-
portance of the industry to
Mason County. A properly
regulated industry is the
goal for all to lock forward
to. Our “beef” is with the
DNR and its decision to use
the precious public beaches
for this activity. A recent
survey conducted by Mason
County identified access to
both fresh water and salt
water as the top priority of
its citizens. Based on this,
we have gained the sup-
port of the county, as well
as state policy makers in
asking the DNR to keep the
beaches used by the public
free of any restrictions and
available for all to use and
enjoy. It was with this spirit

that I invited the shellfish
industry to take the public
sentiment into account and
voluntarily withdraw from
the DNR geoduck aquacul-
ture program. Your article
mentioned this. Unfortu-
nately, not a single member
of the shellfish industry re-
sponded to my invitation.
Finally, I must say some-
thing about our friends on
Stretch Island. As you know,
this is a very small island
with a long history and one
of the first commercial vine-
yards in Western Washing-
ton. The DNR wants to use
all the public beaches on
Stretch Island for geoduck
aquaculture. This is wrong
— just plain wrong.
William E. Burrows
Shelton



